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OVER THE HILL GANG – TEMECULA VALLEY  JULY 2017 

 

 

President’s Message 
 
Hi Gang, 

Our Summer weather has been almost tolerable but maybe we have seen signs that 

temps are heading on a downward trend.  At least, Dee Dee and I got out to play golf this 

week.  Lots of our club members have been out of town vacationing or attending car 

shows out of the area.  We look forward to seeing everyone back soon. 

Car Shows are plentiful this time of year and check the listing in these minutes for the 

ones we might want to have on our calendar.  It is a good time and we can enjoy each 

other in a more relaxed setting. 

It is time for interested parties to think about running for office.  We will be appointing 

our nomination committee soon. For those interested, our elections will be in 

November.  

Don’t forget breakfast at Mo’s Egg House every Tuesday morning around 7am and I will 

see you at our monthly meeting at Richies Diner on August 24th. 
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Call to Order – President Ray Amsler 

Pledge of Allegiance – Jerry Macenas 

Approval of March Minutes 

Executive Reports: 

Presidents Report – Ray Amsler 

Vice President – Bill Mayfield 

Secretary – Dee Dee Amsler 

Treasurer – Sam Hitchcock 

Membership – Craig Evans 

Merchandise – Diane Oakden 

Sunshine Report – Helen Manley 

Events Manager – Dave Maxwell  

Committee Reports: 

Progressive Dinner – Diane Oakden 

Mystery Lunch – Charlie Lieber 

Summer Picnic – Linda Piscotti 

Old Business 

New Business 

Parts for Sale 

50/50 Raffle 

Adjournment 
          

 

 Mo’s Egg House - 7:30 am - every Tuesday  
27405 Jefferson Avenue, Temecula 
 

 Yellow Basket, Clinton Keith Blvd, Wildomar, 4pm to 7pm, every first Tuesday. 
 

 My Buddies Pizza, Mission Trail, Lake Elsinore, 4pm to 7pm, every second 
Wednesday 
 

 Douglas Burgers, Central Avenue, Lake Elsinore, 4pm to 7pm, every third Wednesday 
 
 
 
 

See the website for a current list of all area car shows www.overthehillgangtv.com 
 
 
 
 

http://www.overthehillgangtv.com/
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The meeting of the Over the Hill Gang-Temecula Valley was held on July 27, 2017 at Richie’s 

Diner and was called to order by President, Ray Amsler at 7pm. 

Officers Present: President, Ray Amsler,  Vice President, Bill Mayfield; Secretary, Dee Dee 

Amsler; Membership, Craig Evans. 

Officers Absent:  Treasurer, Sam Hitchcock 

President’s Report: Ray welcomed members.  He asked Jerry Macenas to lead everyone in 

the Pledge of Allegiance. He called for a motion to approve the June minutes. Motion to accept 

the minutes as published in the June Shop Rag was made by Charlie Lieber and seconded by 

Keith Manley.  The motion was approved.  Ray gave the treasurer’s report in the absence of Sam 

Hitchcock.  Motion was made by Keith Manley to accept the report and seconded by Leilani 

Hosking.  Motion accepted. 

Ray thanked Linda & Bob Piscotti and their committee for hosting the Club Summer Picnic. It 

was a good time and was well attended.  

Ray reported that Mark Jessop’s car broke down on the way back from Bakersfield.  And that 

Ray’s 70 Mustang blew the engine last week.  The Broke Down Award needs to be handed off 

from Glenn Wears.  Glenn will bring it to breakfast next Tuesday. 

Officer Reports: 

Secretary – Dee Dee Amsler had no report. 

Vice President – Bill Mayfield reported that his son has gone back to Afghanistan.  He also has 

Car Club Stickers available for free. 

Treasurer - Sam Hitchcock was absent. Ray gave the report.   

Membership -  32 members in attendance tonight. 

Birthdays for July:   Birthdays for August: 

July 1 - Sam Hitchcock  August 2 – Larry McNair 

July 8 – George Long   August 11 – Glenn Wears 

July 30 – Ron Neer   August 16 – Leith Manley 

July 31 – Wanda Koch  August 17 – Dee Dee Amsler 

     August 17 – Karen Sechest 

     

Sunshine Report: 

Judy Jessop has had surgery recently. 

Dave Lazzarini has been under the weather. 

Jo Myers has not been feeling well. 

Anyone who needs to be sent a card, please call Helen Manley who is the Sunshine Secretary. 
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Merchandise:  No report 

Events Manager:  Dave Maxwell was absent.  Craig reported that the Temecula Rod Run is 

March 2 & 3.  Applications and checks should be to Craig right away so he can submit them 

altogether by August 11th.  If we have at least 15 cars, we should be able to park together. 

Lake Elsinore has car shows o the last Saturday night of the month from 4-8 pm.  No parking 

before 1 pm. 

Big Bear Car Show will be hampered by road work and rough roads. 

Picnic By The Bay in San Diego is August 21, 2017 from 9-3 m. 

Vets Car Show in Loma Linda is Oct. 1st. 

Murrieta Rod Run is Oct. 13 & 14. 

Committee Reports:  Larry McNair, Chairman of the Club Christmas Party reported that the 

Menifee Lakes Golf Club has been booked for Thursday, Dec. 7th.  Entrees include beef, chicken, 

and fish.  The price per person will be approx. $50 based on 55 people attending.  The price goes 

up if there is less than that.   

Discussion centered on the motion that was passed last month that the Club subsidize each 

member $30 towards the price.    This discussion was tabled until we have more information on 

the cost and number of people attending. 

Old Business:  None at this time. 

New Business:  None at this time. 
 
Parts for Sale:  Earl has a 24ft. enclosed trailer for $10,500. 
 

50/50 Raffle: $95 was collected.  Dee Dee Amsler won the 50/50. 
 
  

 
  
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm.  
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The next meeting will be Thursday, August 24, at Richie’s Diner 
 

Dinner 5:30 pm. Meeting 7:00pm. 
 

The Shop Rag minutes will be posted on the OTHG website.                                                                

                              

 

Dee Dee Amsler, Secretary 


